
                     
 

4 June 2020 
 

JOINT MEDIA RELEASE 

Australia provides 350 million vatu to the COVID-19 stimulus package 

Vanuatu and Australia have signed a new grant agreement worth VT350 million, as budgetary support 

for the Vanuatu Government’s COVID-19 stimulus package. The package, implemented by the Ministry 

of Finance and Economic Management, is designed to mitigate the economic impact of COVID-19 in 

Vanuatu. 

At a signing ceremony witnessed by the executive of the Ministry of Finance and Economic 

Management, Minister Koanapo thanked the Australian High Commissioner for Australia’s support. 

 “These are unusually difficult times for all Governments. But we are thankful that the Australian 

Government is able to provide support to the Government and the people of Vanuatu. This money 

will assist with the stimulus package. The Government will be strict on audit to ensure that all monies 

paid through reaches the people we want to help. Our relationship goes back a long way and so much 

has been said about this already. The Government is thankful that the Australian Government 

recognises the robustness and prudence of its financial management and policies.” said Minister 

Koanapo 

 

Australia’s High Commissioner to Vanuatu, Her Excellency Sarah deZoeten, acknowledged MFEM’s 

efforts to support the private sector, which is paramount to protecting jobs for the people of Vanuatu. 
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She also acknowledged that the stimulus package signifies a new level of cooperation between the 

Government of Vanuatu and the private sector. High Commissioner deZoeten said “the stimulus 

package is a powerful demonstration that protecting the livelihood of the Vanuatu people requires 

the government and the private sector to work together — especially in times of crisis”. 

The High Commissioner added that “this grant agreement is a significant new step in the long standing 

development partnership between Australia and the Ministry of Finance and Economic Management. 

COVID-19 has had an enormous economic impact on the economies of Australia and Vanuatu and we 

will continue to work together through these challenging times”. 

–END– 
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